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5 July 2019 

 
Committee Secretary 
Legislative Council – Regulation Committee 
Parliament House, Macquarie Street 
Sydney NSW 2000 
 

Dear Committee Secretary 

Inquiry into Music Festival Licensing Regulations 

The Phonographic Performance Company of Australia Ltd (PPCA) would like to thank the Legislative Council 
for the opportunity to make a submission to the Inquiry into the Liquor Amendment (Music Festivals) 
Regulation 2019 and the Gaming and Liquor Administration Amendment (Music Festivals) Regulation 2019 
(the Inquiry).  

PPCA is a national non-government, non-profit Australian copyright collecting society which was established 
in 1969. PPCA operates on non-exclusive basis and grants licences for the broadcast, communication or public 
playing of recorded music and music videos. PPCA represents the interests of recorded music copyright 
owners, recording artists and record labels. PPCA distributes the licence fees that it collects from the 
provision of such licences to the record labels and Australian recording artists that are registered with PPCA. 

PPCA represents the interests of over 2,500 licensors and 4,000 registered Australian recording artists. PPCA’s 
registered artists and record labels range from small independent artists and labels to world renowned artists 
and major label record companies.  

PPCA would like to make some comments in relation to the recently implemented Regulations and 
surrounding issues which directly impact the licensors and registered artists that PPCA represents. Having 
reviewed the submission made to this inquiry by the Australian Recording Industry Association (ARIA), PPCA 
would like to confirm its strong support of the points made in the ARIA submission.  

The hasty passing and implementation of the Regulations is an important issue to PPCA licensors and 
registered artists. In what has been a tumultuous era for the recorded music industry, live music events and 
venues play an important role in providing a platform for record labels and artists to find new fans, develop 
as performers and making a living. Although recent years has seen a gradual recovery, in 2018 revenues for 
the recorded music industry were still 40% lower than they were 2003. Rapid changes in technology, 
consumer behaviour and the ease of copyright infringement has significantly disrupted the industry and 
traditional business models. With declining sales from recorded music, PPCA licensors and registered artists, 
the majority of whom are small businesses, have become increasingly reliant on earning income from an 






